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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
  
   9:00 am ~ Sunday School for all ages 
 10:15 am ~ Worship Service 
   4:00 pm ~ Youth Group 
Nursery open for 5 and under 
  1:30 pm ~ Mizo/Burmese Service 
  6:00 pm ~ Mizo Youth  
  (Second & Last Sundays) 

 All are welcome here! Please join us! 
 
WEEKDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Monday 
 10:00 am ~ Bible Study 
    7:00 pm ~ Boy/Cub Scouts        
Tuesday 
 11:00 am ~ The Shepherdôs Table 
Wednesday 
       5:30 pm ~ Beth Moore Study Group 
Thursday 
   6:30 pm ~ Choir Practice 
   7:30 pm ~ Bells Practice 
Saturday 
   8:00 am ~ Farmers Market 
  7:30 pm ~ Mizo UMW Study 
 
 

*Weekly Worship Bulletins and past Spire publications are 
now available online.  View them at www.greenwoodumc.org 

 

  
   
    3   National Day of Prayer 

    3   Quilt Connection @ 6:00 pm 
    7   Tri Kappa @ 6:00 pm 
  12   UMM Community Breakfast @ 8:00 am 
  13   Motherõs Day 
  13   Ascension Sunday 
  14   Trustee Meeting @ 7:00 pm 
  16   Prime Timers @ 10:00 am 
  18   Greenwood Doll & Bear Show Classes @ 8:30 am 
  18   UMW Executive Meeting @ 10:00 am 
  18   Piano Recital @ 5:00 pm 
  19   Greenwood Doll & Bear Show @ 9:00 am 
  19   Piano Recital @ 2:00 pm 
  20   Day of Pentecost 
  20   Missions Meeting @ 11:30 am 
  21   Ad Council Meeting @ 6:30 pm 
  21   Joyful Sounds Concert @ 7:00 pm 
  26   Calvin Weber Graduation Open House @ 12:00 pm 
  27   Trinity Sunday 
  28   Memorial Day...office closed   

 
The Spire is published monthly 

by Greenwood UMC 
Editors: Monica Collins-Lundsford  

& Mary Kay Anthony 
Office@GreenwoodUMC.org 

Pastor: In Suk Peebles 
Interim Pastor: Mike Biggs 

MAY 2018 
Greenwood United Methodist Church 

The Spire 
Greenwood UMC Vision Statement: 

òTo be a church home where Godõs love welcomes and encourages 
all people to become disciples of Jesus Christ.ó 

Thursday, May 3, 2018 

Ascension Sunday 
May 13, 2018 

May 13, 2018 

May 27, 2018 May 20, 2018 

May 3   ~  National Day of Prayer 
May 3   ~  Quilt Connection 
May 7   ~  Tri Kappa 
May 12 ~  UMM Community Breakfast 
May 13 ~  Motherôs Day 
May 13 ~  Ascension Sunday 
May 14 ~  Trustee Meeting 
May 16 ~  Prime Timers 
May 18 ~  Greenwood Doll & Bear Classes 
May 18 ~ UMW Executive Meeting 

May 18 ~  Piano Recital 
May 19 ~  Greenwood Doll & Bear Show 
May 19 ~  Piano Recital 
May 20 ~  Day of Pentecost 
May 20 ~  Missions Meeting 
May 21 ~  Ad Council Meeting 
May 21 ~  Joyful Sound Concert 
May 26 ~ Calvin Weber Graduation Open House 
May 27 ~ Trinity Sunday 
May 28 ~ Memorial Day...office closed 

May dates to remember... 
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The Surprisingly Sad Origins of Motherôs Day 

Perhaps itôs appropriate that the day on which Americans celebrate mothers has an odd set of 
parents:  President Woodrow Wilson is usually seen as the ñfatherò of Motherôs Day ð for   
signing a proclamation on May 9, 1914, declaring the second Sunday of May ña public            
expression of our love and reverence for the mothers of our country ð while copywriter Anna 
Jarvis is usually seen as the ñmotherò of Motherôs Day, for creating the movement that led to the 
proclamation. 
 

It was on May 10, 1908, that Jarvis sent 500 white carnations to Andrews Methodist Episcopal 
Church in her hometown of Grafton, W. Va., in honor of her late mother Ann.  That date, on 
which she also held a celebration in Philadelphia, where she lived at the time, is considered to be 
Americaôs first Motherôs Day celebration. 
 

But Jarvis wasnôt the only person to try to start a holiday dedicated to mothers.  One notable   
person who might also have a claim to that fame: Jarvisô own mother, had come up with such an 
idea in the mid 19th century.  Her vision for Motherôs Day, however, looked very different from 
the gift-centric holiday of modern times. 
 

Itôs not that Anna Jarvis concealed the fact that she got the idea from her mother.  As she spread 
the word about the holiday, she always traced it back to the moment when, in 1876, she heard her 
mother recite the following prayer after teaching a Sunday School lesson:  ñI hope and pray that 
someone, sometime, will found a memorial motherôs day commemorating her for the matchless 
service she renders to humanity in every field of life.ò  When her mother died in 1905, she 
vowed to fulfill that dream. 
 

But what the elder Jarvis had probably had in mind was something different than what her 
daughter eventually brought to reality.  Evidence suggests that the original idea was for a 
ñMotherôs Dayò ð a day for mothers, plural, not a day for oneôs own mother ð on which   
mothers would get together for a day of service to help out other mothers who were less fortunate 
than they were, according to Katharine Lane Antolini, an assistant professor of history and     
gender studies at West Virginia Wesleyan College and author of Memorializing Motherhood: 
Anna Jarvis and the Struggle for the Control of Motherôs Day. 
 

Why would the elder Jarvis have focused her idea for a commemoration of motherhood on this 
idea of community service?  The reason was a tragic one. 
 

Her experience of motherhood had been infused with sadness.  Of the thirteen children that she 
bore, only four lived to adulthood.  Her story was not uncommon; an estimated 15 to 30% of in-
fants in the Appalachian region died before their first birthday throughout the 19th and early 20th       
century, largely due to epidemics that were spread to poor sanitary conditions, according to     
Antoliniôs book.  In 1858, while she was pregnant for the sixth time, Jarvis enlisted the help of 
her brother Dr. James Reeves, who was involved in treating victims of the typhoid fever          
epidemic, to try to improve the situation.  They organized events at which doctors were invited to 
lead discussions with local mothers on the latest hygiene practices that could keep their children 
healthy.  They called the events Mothersô Day Work Clubs. 
 

But when it came time for Jarvis to lead the charge for a national day for mothers, she left behind 
that idea of educating mothers.  Perhaps it was because she was not a mother herself, Antolini 
suggests, and thus, ñshe couldnôt be a leader for a holiday that encourages mothers to be socially 
active.ò 

Wednesday, May 16  
Bridgeton Mill  

& lunch at their ñSnack Shopò 
 

Prime Timers will be meeting at the church  
on Wednesday, May 16.  The bus will leave at 
10:00 am.  They will be going to Bridgeton,  
Indiana for a one hour tour of the Bridgeton 
Mill  and lunch on site at the Snack Shop.  The 
cost is $6 per person.  Donôt forget to bring 
your lunch money (and some spending mon-
ey). 
 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Missy Johnson at  317-888-1248. 

Kitchen Ministry & Shepherdôs Table 
 

NO SECOND SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP 
(due to Motherôs Day) 

 
Shepherdôs Table Menu:   

 
May 1:   Chicken Fried Rice Bake, Salad,  
  Cornbread & Fruit 
 
May 8:   Ham & Bean Soup, Salad,  
  Cornbread & Fruit 
 
May 15:  Pizza, Salad, Breadsticks  
  & Dessert 
 
May 22:  Meatloaf, Mashed Potatoes,  
  Salad & Dessert 
 
May 29:  Hamburgers, Pasta Salad,  
           Veggies/Dip, Chips & Dessert 
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Evan Griffiné..é..é 
Jeanna Penoff...éé.. 
Evelyn Cannon.éé. 
Nettie Kiteé.é...é.. 
Ann Strait.......ééé 
Calvin Weberééé. 
Kendall Collinséé.. 
Nolan Dunblazieré.. 

(16) 
(17) 
(19) 
(19) 
(22) 
(25) 
(25) 
(26) 

 
 

 
 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Evan Springer...é. 
     Tuesday, May 1 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Brinkman.. 
           Sunday, May 6 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jewettééé 
              Friday, May 18 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lundsford. 
  Thursday, May 24 

(2)
(5) 
(7) 
(11) 
(12) 
(12) 
(15) 
(15) 

Carla Tottené.....é.é..  
Abby Willham....ééé.  
Scott Dunblazieré....é.. 
Jane Stilley..éé.......é. 
Mary Geesamané.é.... 
Nickee Springer.é..é. 
Linda Coreyé...........é 
Mike Ford, Jréééé. 
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Dear Church Family,  Thank you so much for the cards I have received.  They always 
brighten my day.  Larry and I appreciate all of your prayers during this difficult time.
             Blessings to all,  Larry and Linda Corey 
 
Thank you to Pastor Mike and the GUMC congregation for your well  wishes and the 
love gift.  It is nice to know that my efforts here at GUMC are noticed and  appreciated.  
May God bless you all as you have blessed Patty and me.                     Tim & Patty 

Family Devotions and Observance of Pentecost 
 

On Sunday, May 20, 2018, Christian churches celebrate Pentecost.  For Christians, Pentecost occurs fifty 
days after Easter.  On that day, the church celebrates the happenings recorded in the New Testament Book of 
Acts, chapter 2. 
 

Notice when you go into church on Pentecost Sunday, the changes in colors in the sanctuary.  Red is the   
color of Pentecost, and it signifies the tongues of flames seen over the heads of those praying together.  The 
Scripture also tells us that the sound of the blowing of a violent wind filled the house where Jesusô followers 
were praying.  In addition to the color red, churches often display tongues of flames and symbols of wind on 
banners and posters. 
 

In Scripture, we read that the believers were filled with the Holy Spirit and began to go into the streets telling 
of Jesus to all those they met.  Following Peterôs sermon, many were baptized, and the church began to 
grow.  Because of this, we call Pentecost ñthe birthday of the church.ò 
 

While having home observances for Christmas and Easter in common, Pentecost often goes unobserved in 
our homes.  However, without Pentecost, we wouldnôt have the church.  It is worthwhile to spend time in 
family devotions and celebrations for this church holy day that helps us remember how the church began. 
 

What can you do in your family to observe Pentecost? 
¶ Read together Acts 2: 1-40.  Ask each family member to tell of one thing he or she will try to remember 
from the Scripture reading. 

¶ Pretend you are Peter and are delivering that first sermon.  What would you say to people today to help 
them understand the message of Jesus? 

¶ Make a Pentecost cake to celebrate the birth of the church.  Tint icing red and decorate.  Place candles in 
clusters to symbolize the flames. 

¶ Enjoy wind activities together.  Make and fly a kite.  Sit outside at dusk and feel the wind on your faces.  
Blow bubbles and watch as the wind carries them in the air. 

¶ Visit an older member of your church.  Ask your church friend to tell you about memories of how the 
church started, memories of Sunday school, and memories of people who were important to his or her 
faith formation. 

¶ Decorate your home by making red banners, posters, or pictures. 
¶ Attend worship on Pentecost Sunday and wear something red. 
¶ Use the following prayer as part of your home devotions: 

 Gracious God.  We are reminded again when the first believers in Jesus were given the courage to 
tell others about Jesus.  We believe you give us that same courage to tell others about Jesus through 
the power of the Holy Spirit.  You know, O God, that sometimes we are fearful and we feel alone.  But 
just like that Pentecost long ago, we, too, are surrounded by your love and presence.  Help us live in 
such a way that others see in us a reflection of your love.  Help us have the courage to tell others 
about the difference it makes in our lives to trust in your love and care.  Help us to see those around 
us who want to be in the fellowship of Christians.  Help us to witness to one another so that we grow 
in faith.  Through the power of the Holy Spirit and the witness of your son, Jesus the Christ, we pray 
today.  Amen. 

 Rev. Mary Jane Piece Norton 
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In addition, she may have thought a more uplifting tone would be easier to market broadly.  ñShe 
didnôt want it to be turned into a beggarsô day,ò says Antolini.  ñShe thought even poor mothers 
were rich if they had their kidsô love.ò 
 

As the popularity of the holiday spread, several other people came forward to claim they had 
been the first to start celebrating mothers. 
 

For example, around the same time Ann Jarvis started Motherôs Day Work Club to stop babies 
from dying prematurely, ñBattle Hymn of the Republicò writer Julia Ward Howe had started a 
ñMotherôs Peace Day,ò inspired by the Civil War and subsequent Franco-Prussian War, on which 
mothers supported antiwar efforts so that their sons wouldnôt die prematurely.  And city leaders 
of Henderson, Ky., argued that Mary Towels Sasseen should get credit for starting a day to honor 
mothers all the way back in 1887, at which point Sasseen was a 24-year-old school principal.  
She would even curate a book of songs, poems and readings for schools that wanted to organize 
tributes to mothers.  And if you asked the Fraternal Order of Eagles, the organization would say 
Motherôs Day started in 1904 with its member Frank Hering, a football coach and Notre Dame 
faculty member, who required students to write a note to their mothers once a month. 
 

Antolini notes that some historians also point out the paradoxical timing of Jarvisô version of 
Motherôs Day taking hold at the beginning of the 20th century:  people had been talking about 
the idea for decades, but the holiday got national attention just at a time when more women were 
beginning to get jobs outside the home, and some experts see the embrace of a celebration of 
motherhood as a backlash against that change. 
 

In any case, when it came to championing the idea, Jarvis proved that she definitely deserved the 
credit.  Her advertising background probably helped, Antolini argues.  By 1912, she had quit her 
job in the industry and started Motherôs Day International Association.  Partnerships with florists 
and a successful letter-writing campaign to state governors helped the holiday get recognized at 
the state and eventually federal level. 
 

And for someone who started such a happy day, her life ended in a sad way.  Her Motherôs Day 
campaign was funded primarily by her inheritance, and she came to resent the fact that florists 
and candy makers were making lots of money from the idea without crediting her.  Jarvis came 
to feel that the day was being used as ña means of profiteering,ò as the New York Times reported 
on May 18, 1923. 
 

Antolini believes that fighting with people for full credit for starting Motherôs Day was a key  
factor in Jarvis eventually ending up ñbroke, blind, and in a sanitarium.ò 
 

She died in 1948, and was buried next to her mother. 
 
By Olivia B. Waxman 
Time Magazine 
May 11, 2017 

The GUMC UMW  
presents 

Greenwood Doll & Bear Show 
Saturday, May 19, from 9am ð 3pm 

Classes on Friday, May 18 
 

Graduation Open House 
for Calvin Weber 
Saturday, May 26 
1:00 pm ð 5:00 pm 
Old Fellowship Hall 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN - 2017 Theme: Encouraging Community 
 

Upcoming Meetings & Events: 
¶ MOTHERS & OTHERS DINNER AND TABLE DECORATIONG CONTEST 

**CANCELLED UNTIL LATER DATE** 
¶ Thursday, May 3 @ 10:00amðGeneral Meeting:  Leader - Julie Penoff 

Program:  Celebrating Our Mothers 
 

¶ Saturday, May 19 @ 9:00am - 3:00pmðDOLL SHOW 
  Sign up in the Gathering Area to volunteer for this mission fundraiser 
 

¶ Friday, May 25 @ 10:00amðExecutive Committee Meeting 
**NOTE DATE CHANGE** 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY:  Mark your calendars for a 
Summer Trip to Midwest Mission Distribution Center in Pawnee, 
IL.  Join us June 13 for this all-day trip and volunteer opportunity.  
Project information sheet and sign-ups are available in the     
Gathering Area.  Contact Julie Penoff if you have questions. 

The Mission Committee Serves Our Community 
 

The Missions Committee wants to say thank-you to our church members for all the ways 
this church helps our community.  We are truly a generous congregation. 
 

On the morning of April 30, the Missions Committee sponsored a ñDay of Serviceò at 
Pack Away Hunger in the Beech Grove area.  Our church volunteers washed cups, scoops, 
funnels, etc. used in preparing and packaging nutritionally complete meals that will be  
distributed to shelters in the Indianapolis area and in third world countries. 
 

April and May are the months that the Missions Committee is asking church members to 
bring in badly needed items for the Salvation Armyôs Samaritan Services in Greenwood.  
This year they are asking for laundry detergent, paper towels, toilet paper, sugar, syrup, 
and jelly.  Please put your donations in the box located on the table in the Narthex.  
 

The committee is making plans for other mission projects in the fall.  Watch for this       
information in future newsletters. 

Joyful Sound  
Concert 

 

Monday, May 21 
 

@ 7:00 pm 
Sanctuary 

 

Saturday, May 12, from 8am ð10:00am 

UMM Community Breakfast 
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The Lord directs the steps of the godly.  He delights in every detail of their lives.   
            Psalm 37:23   
 

Ladies of GUMC:  Mark your calendar for the annual GUMC  womenôs retreat as we      
explore Steppinô Out in Faith, Living the Life God Designed. This popular event will be 
held on Saturday, August 4, from 10 am to 3 pm within our church. Invite your friends and 
family to join us for a day of fellowship, fun, and faith development. Tickets will go on 
sale in mid-July after Sunday service. If you would like to join the Discipleship team in 
planning the event, please contact one of the team members.  
 

Join our Sunday School classes at 9 am  in room 15 for a video series and discussion        
focused on Christianityôs Family Tree by Methodist pastor Adam Hamilton. Over the next 
few weeks, the classes will be combined and topics will include Orthodoxy, Catholicism, 
Lutheranism, Presbyterianism, Anglicanism, Baptists, Pentecostalism, and Methodism.   
Pastor Hamilton states in his book that his purpose is threefold:  to help us gain                
appreciation for, and a better understanding of, the various Christian traditions and church 
history while enriching our own faith experience by exploring the faith practices of our 
brothers and sisters in the Christian family. If you have questions, please contact Evan 
Springer or Gloria Hubbuch. 
 

Your Discipleship Team:  Mary Kay Anthony, JoAnn Gates, Beth Hicks, Gloria Hubbuch, 
and Julie Penoff. 

Dear GUMC friends: 
 

Many of you have witnessed Amy and Sam 
growing up at the church and becoming 
members of GUMC.  Some of you have 
even been a part of their faith development.  
We are forever grateful for your input,   
guidance, words of encouragement and  
general Christian loving of our family.  We 
invite you to join in the celebration as our 
daughter Amy and Tyler Howe exchange 
marriage vows on Saturday, June 2, at 
4:30pm in the GUMC sanctuary.  Your 
presence would be their present as they take 
this big step in their lives.  We hope many 
of you will choose to join us for the        
ceremony at GUMC.  Thank you for all that 
you have done for our family over the 
years.   ~Jeff & Beth Hicks 


